
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 19.10.05

05.164
SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS AND DISABILITY (NI) ORDER 2005 (SENDO)


Ms S Steging presented the project report from Student Support on a strategy to achieve compliance with SENDO (TLC/05/78).

The Committee noted that SENDO came into effect on 1 September 2005 and placed a duty on the University to anticipate and make reasonable adjustments to facilitate access to education and associated services by disabled students and prospective students.  

The Committee noted that the table in Appendix 3 of the paper summarised the key topics identified in a staff questionnaire and working group discussions and provided a resource tool for staff with links to relevant websites.

The project team had identified gaps in policy and provision which required urgent attention.  The team had proposed sixteen associated actions and recommended that a Working Group be established under the Head of Equality Policy and Practice to take forward strategically the issues identified.  Although many of the recommendations in the report lay outside the remit of the Teaching and Learning Committee, the whole paper was provided by way of context.

The Committee noted current difficulties for course/subject directors and other academic staff, where declarations of disability were not made in advance of registration through the application process.  Such information was then obtained through the Equal Opportunities Monitoring forms.

AGREED:

i)
that the Committee support the proposal that the Head of Equality Policy and Practice establish a Working Group to take forward the strategy;

ii)
that the Working Group should report to the Senior Management Group in the first instance and specific matters should then be referred to the appropriate committees for consideration and action;

iii)
that the Head of Equality Policy and Practice with Student Support be asked to consider the timelines for the reporting of individual students’ disabilities, obtained through the Equal Opportunities Monitoring forms, to Course/Subject Directors with a view to information being provided early in the semester.

